
          La Crescent Township 
     Monthly Meeting Minutes

                                                               September 12, 2022
                                                     
Final Approved
Township Board Members Present:  
Bob Schuldt          Jason Wieser     Roy Lemke       Tim Payne
Tom Tornstrom     Karen Schuldt     Josie Bartsch - Treasurer                    

                      

Chairman Bob Schuldt called the September monthly meeting to order at 7:00PM.   The Pledge 
of Allegiance was recited by all present. Clerk Karen Schuldt took the roll call.  

4. Approval of Agenda: Jason Wieser made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, 
Tom Tornstrom seconded, motion carried.

5. Minutes of August 8, 2022 Regular Meeting: Jason Wieser made a motion to approve the 
minutes as presented, Tim Payne seconded, motion carried.   
    
6. Visitors/Speakers to Address the Board: Bob Cummings Crescent Hills Dr. came to talk about 
the trees that are hanging down on the west side of the road on Crescent Hills Dr.  One is on the 
top left-hand side and then also down at the end on Horse Thief.  Bob also questioned about the 
city mowing their part of the guard rail. Roy advised the city doesn’t have any equipment that 
would mow on the backside of the rail. Tom added he had Roy will be having a meeting with Bill 
Waller to discuss the maintenance on the hill going forward.

7. Treasurers Report: Tom Tornstrom made a motion to approve the treasurers report as 
presented, Roy Lemke seconded, motion carried. 

8. Clerk Report: 
The township received a partial tax check for $6,029.45 from the city for seventeen properties 
that were previous annexed. Election went very well.  A huge thank you to Roy for working all 
day and taking all the equipment back to Caledonia for me.   

 
10. Other or Old Business: 

 Jason – Bennett Brothers are going to look at the King property in October or late fall.  
Just waiting for it to dry up a little more.  Bob mentioned they will also have to take a 
look at the property next door.  Where their garage is there is water that runs under the 
ground well in the road right away.  It runs to some plate steel that is there along with 
some holes. We’ll need to look at putting a culvert in. 
 

11. Supervisors Report: 

Roy:  Was contacted by Kris at Ready Bus Line reference some trees on Old Hickory Dr. that 
need to be trimmed back.  Also, there are some pot holes on the shoulder on Sportsmans Valley 
Rd.   The stabilizer and coupler were replaced on the tractor. 
 



Tom:  Sent out an email a few months back on ARPA funds usage.  We’ll need to have some 
future discussion on that. 
Bob:   Ed has finished the second round of mowing.  The DOT inspection will need to get done 
on the plow truck.  

Tim: none
Jason: none
 
12.  Bills for Audit: Roy Lemke made a motion to accept the bills as presented, Jason Wieser,
motion carried.  

13. Adjournment: Tim Payne made a motion to adjourn at approximately 7:33 pm, Roy 
Lemke seconded, motion carried.  

Respectfully Submitted, 
Karen Schuldt, clerk


